
   

 

       

REBELS AUTO CLUB 
NEWSLETTER 

February, 2020 

Proud to be a REBEL! 

October 2020 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
October 28: Executive Board Meeting 
 Online via Zoom 
October 28: October General Meeting 
 Canceled 
November: Nomination of Officers  

 

Due to the COVID-19 Pandemic, most activities 
have been canceled through the end of the 
year. Executive Board meetings will  continue 
on line, thanks to Member Mark Walker. 

     
  President: Tom Dingwell 
  (402) 310-6363 

  Tom Does NOT Have Email 

  

    

   Vice President: Lydell Otley 

   (402) 430-8848     

    mroatsz-28@hotmail.com   

 

  Secretary:  Margaret Otley 
  (402) 786-3246                  
  lo25307@windstream.net 

    

   
  Treasurer: Steve Anderson  
  (402) 423-3729  
  sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

 
   

   
  Event Coordinator: Jim McNeil  
  (402) 890-0294  
  jlmcneilco@gmail.com  

   

   
   
  At Large: Doug Weber 
  (402) 975-5204  
  Doug Does NOT Have Email 

      

   

  At Large: Johnny Nunn  
  (402) 202-0457  
  johnny_nunn@yahoo.com 

YOUR 2020 REBELS EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Information Coordinator: Gary Willey 
(Web Site, Newsletter & REBELS Alerts) 
(402) 610-1414 
gary@garywilley.com  

Executive Board Meetings are held 
the Second Tuesday of each Month.  

ARTICLE OF INTEREST 

Corona Virus has really 
affected the operation of 
the REBELS Auto Club. 
First, our Car Show was 

canceled, Now, with restaurants 
partially closed, even the monthly 
Meetings have been canceled, at least 
until further notice. Bob and Lile 
Moberly continue to recover from 
COVID-19. Nomination of Officers 
begins in November, and will be online, 
thanks to Mark Walker. 

mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:johnny_nunn@yahoo.com
mailto:gary@garywilley.com
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TREASURERS REPORT 

Detailed accounting information is only presented at General and Executive Board Meetings.  
Income: Just a little interest from the bank account 
Expenses: No expenses 
 
Stay safe, everyone... 

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club  

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald House to 
give as a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those little 
tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT 
BEVERAGES ANYWAY, WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL TABS 

FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Tabs to the next meeting, and give to Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

 
October 13th.will be our next Board Meeting and it will be on Zoom at 7:00 pm. Our regular 
meetings have been discontinued until further notice, due to the restaurant lockdown, and the 
upcoming cooler weather.  

 
Lydell Otley, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club 

.PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

Hello, REBELS… 

Nominations for Executive Board will be accepted in November, and voting will be in 
December. Thanks to Mark Walker, Nominations AND voting will be done online this year. 
More about that later, after it is all set up.  

It has been my privilege to serve as your President,. Due to my schedule, I will not be 
running for President this year. But I thank you for the opportunity to serve these last few 
months.  

Please think about who might be a good candidate for Club President, and nominate them in 
November. (be sure to get their permission before nominating them though!)   

General Meetings have been canceled through the end of the year due to the lack of restaurants that can handle our 
size group and possible health concerns of some of our ‘Senior Members.’  

 
I hope to see ‘ya soon around the corner! 

Tom Dingwell. President 
REBELS Auto Club 
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

September 2020 Meeting Culvers Parking Lot, There were 25 members attending. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by President Tom Dingwell. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter and if 
they had read the minutes. There were non additions or corrections. She said she will be calling 
members over the next couple of weeks to ask if they would mind receiving the newsletter via email vs  
report. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Secretary’s report.  

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. He reported income for the month was from 2 new 
memberships. There were no expenses. He also reported the donation checks had cleared the bank. A motion was 
made, seconded and approved to accept the Treasurer’s report.  

Vice President Lydell Otley gave his report. He said the October board meeting will be October 13
th
 and will be via 

zoom. The tentative date for the October General Meeting will be October 28 th. It’s undecided at this time if there will be 
a Meeting. A motion was made seconded and approved to accept the Vice President’s report. 

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim said at this time it’s undetermined if there will be Santa letters this year.  It 
is possible that Shadow Lake in Omaha would also want the Rebel’s to reply to Santa letters. More information will be 
available at a later date and will be in the newsletter or sent by an email to members.  

Jim reported that Bob and Lile Moberly are recovering from COVID-19 and doing well. Leroy Heinbigner passed away, 
no information on memorial service at this time. The Car Council is going ahead with plans for the swap meet. They 
missed the deadline to cancel it.  

The deadline for the ad in the Car Council book is January 15
th
, 2021. A motion was made to place the ad for the 

Rebel’s 2021 car show, and the show can be canceled if necessary. The motion was seconded and approved.  

Nomination of Officers is in November. Nominations will be by email and can be sent to any board member. Election of 
officers will be in December and will be done online; ballots will be sent to those who do not have access to email. The 
offices up for election this year are President, Treasurer and one At Large. Tom said he would not be running for the 
office of President.  

Tom has calendars with him tonight. Jim McNeil is going to draft a letter to be delivered to car show sponsors along with 
a calendar. Doug Weber and Don Shea will be delivering them. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Margaret Otley, Secretary 
REBELS Auto Club 

 

COORDINATOR REPORT  

Here is what’s happening through October. : 

At this time it is still undetermined if there will be Santa letters this year. Call me to volunteer if you 
want to help with the Santa Letters. Shadow Lake in Omaha may also want the REBEL’S to reply to 

Santa letters.  

Bob and Lile Moberly are recovering from COVID-19 and doing well, but Leroy Heinbigner passed 
away. There is no information on a funeral or celebration of life yet. Most events have been canceled. 

Jim McNeil, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club (402) 890-0294 

REBELS OBSERVATIONS OF THE MONTH 
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REBELS ‘PICTURES OF THE MONTH’ 

REBELS VIDEO OF THE MONTH 

American Car ‘Party Tricks’ 

As they say in this video, “You’ve got to see it to 
believe it!”  

This video is pretty neat!  

It’s about 1950 cars with unusual features. Some we 
all have seen - some maybe not.  

Whatever - it is interesting to see what Detroit 
dreamed up ‘back in the day’ to try and sell more cars.  

Enjoy! 

View the Video Here... 

REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

Something a little different for you this month. These are 
‘Crazy Car Stories’ from repair shops. 

 

They were not always meant to be funny, but some are.  

View Them Here... 

Enjoy... 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PgTSJXwpe9Y&feature=youtu.be
https://www.boredpanda.com/crazy-car-repair-stories/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=organic
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

 

Should you be worried if you have a dream where you are into sadism and bestiality and 
necrophilia or are you just beating a dead horse? 

If the workers at the Federal Mint went on strike, would they be demanding to make less 
money?  

Is television called a medium because it is neither rare nor well-done? 

If April showers bring May flowers, why do Mayflowers bring Pilgrims? 

Instead of getting married again should you just find a fat ugly woman you don't like, give her 
your house and all your other stuff and cut out the middleman? 

Some Doctors are reporting that men are having allergic reactions to latex condoms because they cause severe 
swelling. So what's the problem? 

If carrots are so good for the eyes, how come there are so many dead rabbits on the highway? 

In the beginning there was nothing and Lord said "Let There Be Light!" was there still nothing, but at least now you could 
see it? 

At a doctors office where they do emergency foot surgery, would they welcome walk-ins? 

Should you always go to other peoples' funerals, because otherwise they won't go to yours? 

Why can't women put on mascara with their mouths closed? 

Why don't you ever see the headline "Psychic Wins lottery"? 

Why isn't there a special name for the tops of your feet? 

Why is it that good judgment comes from experience, and a lot of that comes from bad judgment?  

Isn't letting the cat out of the  bag a whole lot easier than putting it back in?  

Is a corporation just an ingenious device for obtaining individual profit without individual responsibility? 

If Coca-Cola wanted to hire Britney Spears, would they have to drop the slogan, 'It’s the real thing"? 

If 95% of all people have hemorrhoids, are the other 5% are perfect assholes? 

Is it bad to tell a joke about the number 288, because it's just two gross?  

Is Hell for the fisherman this sign: Beer/Bait. Choose only one?  

Isn't it true that there is nothing wrong with abstinence, in moderation?  

Isn’t the problem with this country that the people who know how to run it are busy driving cabs and cutting hair? 

Is the reason you should never argue with an idiot, that they drag you down to their level then beat you with experience?  

Was there only one black on the Challenger space shuttle because they didn't know it was going to blow up?  

Could the theory of evolution be that Darwin was adopted?  

Isn't weaseling out of things important to learn because it's what separates us from the animals (except, of course, for 
the weasel).  

What does a deserted area look like?  

 

Bet you thought I would run out of these, didn't you? (everyone handles the Corona Virus Pandemic 
differently…) 

From the 
convoluted 

mind of Gary 

REBELS TIP OF THE MONTH 

How old were you when you found out that a 
screwdriver handle is actually designed to put a 
wrench on it to help loosen a tight screw?  



 6 

 
2020 REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

 

(Click On a Business Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.parkway66lincoln.com/
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
http://www.garywilley.com/
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
Newsletter! 

 

Place  

Stamp  

Here 

Fold Here 


